
DEER PARK PUBLIC LIBRARY  
MEETING OF BOARD OF TRUSTEES 

AGENDA  
November 17, 2021     7:00 p.m. 

 
I. Call to order. 

 
II. Public Expression – limited to five (5) minutes per speaker 

 
III. NOTE:   Joseph Rettig and/or Fred Seba of BBS have been invited to speak to the Trustees regarding 

ceiling tile abatement, replacement and electric lighting upgrade.  Messrs. Rettig and Seba are 
scheduled to be out to town.  They will endeavor to attend.  Arrival time will vary depending on 
weather and traffic conditions. 

 
IV. Unapproved minutes 

*Approval of minutes of meeting of October 27, 2021 
 

V. Financial Report 
1.  * Approval of Treasurer’s Report 
2.  * Approval of bills 

 
VI. Selected Statistics 

 
VII. *Approval of SCLS budget 

 
VIII. *Approval to hire _______________   PT clerical position up to 17 ½ hours per week in circulation 

department.  (This is written prior to receiving confirmation from candidate) 
 

IX. Executive Session 
 

X. *Approval for roof repair.  Please see Director’s Report 
 

XI. Discussion regarding open positions 
 

XII. Open items 
 Community Survey 

 
 Testing in connection with HVAC project   
 

Representative/s from BBS to discuss $300,000 estimate for asbestos ceiling tile 
abatement, replacement and lighting  

 
XIII. Suggestions 

 
XIV. Incident Reports  

 
XV. Correspondence & Memoranda 



 
XVI. Request/s for using the meeting room - none 

 
XVII. Other Business  

 
XVIII. Next Board Meeting to be Determined                                                 at 7:00 p.m. 

 
XIX. Adjournment 



 
 
 
 
 
Director’s Report 
 
November 17, 2021 
 
The Roof 
 
Problems with the roof are long standing.   The 2018 Facilities Study prepared by BBS 
recommended that the roof be replaced.   
 
Until such time as the roof is replaced repairs are necessary to keep water out and prevent further 
deterioration.  Nationwide Restoration has been called upon to address issues as they occur.  The 
frequency and severity of leaks has been reduced due to those efforts.  
 
At this time, the membrane along the walls adjacent to the elevator is wrinkling and needs to be 
secured.  Rather than proceed with having Nationwide Restoration do the repairs on time and 
materials basis as proposed, pursuant to the request of the Board of Trustees attempts have been 
made to obtain quotes for the work.  The attempt has been unsuccessful.  
 
One vendor did visit the library and upon seeing the roof proposed a large scale project.  The 
proposed cost is so much less than what BBS estimated three years ago, that the vendor’s 
proposal is subject to question.  At such time as a decision is made to proceed with replacing the 
roof, BBS should be engaged for design and other services so that the project meets the needs of 
the library. 
 
I recommend that Nationwide Restoration be engaged to proceed with repairing the area in the 
vicinity of the elevator and that Nationwide continue to be called in to take care of problems as 
they occur.  Please note that Nationwide is not under a long term contract.  Repairs are done in 
response to specific requests for service.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 








